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Chairperson reports

Over the past two
months the Municipal
Demarcation Board

has focused on the

following:

- Developing a frame-
work within which the
demarcation process
would occur before the
2000 elections;

- Building an institu-
tional base for the
Board; and

» Developing relation-
ships with stakehold-
ers and roleplayers.

This report briefly

outlines key aspects of

each of these areas.

Framework for
demarcation

In order for municipal elections to be
held around 1 November 2000, the
Board has sct a number of target dates
for the completion of its work:

Phase 1: The Board focuses on develop-
ing policy statements on rationalising
municipalities and drafts frameworks for
demarcation. This will end in late June
1999.

Phase 2: Finalisation of metropolitan
and district boundaries. This should be
completed around 31 August 1999.
Phase 3: Finalisation of municipal
boundaries. This should be completed
around 31 January 2000.

Phase 4: Finalisation of ward bound-
aries. This must end around 31 May
2000 in order for the Independent
Electoral Committee (IEC) to have
enough time to prepare for the elections.

Phase 5: Finalisation of functional
boundaries: health, transport, magisterial
districts, etc. Discussions with depart-
ments have begun, but the actual align-
ment process will begin around August
1999 and will be ongoing.

These phases all run concurrently
with different end-points. In addition,
provision is being made for the Board to
ensure its advisory roles are effectively
provided for. At the same time, co-oper-
ative relationships with associated insti-
tutions (IEC, Statistics SA and National
Spatial Information Framework) and all
departments of government are being
developed.

Policy development

The Board is presently undertaking
research and policy work in the following
areas:

* Developing spatial and attribute
bases. On the spatial side, work will
need to be undertaken to verify the IEC






